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Than Honorable (OTH) discharge characterization of service by reason of misconduct due to drug 
abuse.  On 10 May 2002, you were discharged.      
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to, your desire for a discharge upgrade and contentions that you 
dealt with being gay in the military while the DADT policy was in place, you spent your time in 
service suffering from Post-Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD), and your condition was not 
diagnosed until recently.   
 
Additionally, based on your assertion of homosexuality, the Board considered your case under 
existing guidance following the “don’t ask, don’t tell” (DADT) repeal of 10 U.S.C. 654.  The 
Department of the Navy's current policies, standards, and procedures for correction of military 
records following the DADT repeal provides service Discharge Review Boards with the guidance 
to grant requests to change the characterization of service to “Honorable,” narrative reason for 
discharge to “Secretarial Authority,” SPD code to “JFF,” and reentry code to “RE-1J,” when the 
original discharge was based solely on DADT or a similar policy in place prior to enactment of it 
and there are no aggravating factors in the record, such as misconduct.  For purposes of clemency 
and equity consideration, the Board noted you did not provide supporting documentation 
describing post-service accomplishments, or advocacy letters. 
 
As part of the Board’s review, the Board considered the AO.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

There is no evidence that the Petitioner was diagnosed with a mental health 
condition in military service, or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms or 
behavioral changes indicative of a diagnosable mental health condition.  
Throughout his disciplinary processing, there were no concerns raised of a mental 
health condition that would have warranted a referral for evaluation.  Post-service, 
he has received diagnoses of PTSD and another mental health condition that are 
temporally remote to his military service and have been attributed to military 
service.  Unfortunately, available records are not sufficiently detailed to establish 
clinical symptoms in service or provide a nexus with his misconduct, particularly 
given his pre-service substance use and the lack of information regarding in-service 
traumatic precipitants.  Additional records (e.g., postservice medical records 
describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his 
misconduct) are required to render an alternate opinion. 

 
The AO concluded, “it is my clinical opinion there is post-service evidence of a diagnosis of 
PTSD and another mental health condition that a civilian psychologist have attributed to military 
service.  There is insufficient evidence his misconduct could be attributed to PTSD or another 
mental health condition.” 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJP, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the 
seriousness of your misconduct and the fact it included a drug offense.  The Board determined 






